ASCSU Cabinet Director’s 9/27/2006

President’s Report –Jason Green
I hope everyone is making good progress in their position and are working on their BHAG (cabinet you should know what this is).  I am going to be circulating through department meetings so be ready.
· Meeting with Dr. Penley:  Vice President Conrad and I had our meeting with Penley on Monday September 25th.  We discussed issues such as voting, access in the resident halls and other issues concerning students.  

· Meeting with Blanche Hughes:  Vice President Conrad and I met with Blanche to discuss the readership program and other issues involving student affairs.  If you ever have topics you would like us to discuss, please let us know.  
· Board of Governors Retreat:  I attended the Board of Governors Retreat on September 21st-22nd in Colorado Springs.  It was very informative and I feel very knowledgeable about the goals and visions of the University and of the CSU system.  Five year goals were being revisited and also the overall direction of the University.  Also discussed were the regulations of the University Brand.  If you would like to discuss anything that happened one on one, I will gladly share information that I was given.  
· Meet the Candidates: I attended the Meet the Candidates event held at the Lincoln Center on September 25th.  We had a good ASCSU presence and I thank those of you who attended.  I will be meeting with Representative Bob McCluskey on Wednesday, September 27th.
· Dinner with the City:  We have received a very special invitation for ASCSU and the City Manager’s office to have a short meet & greet “dinner” at the City Managers office. This is scheduled for today Tuesday, September 26th from 5:00-6:00.  
· Governor’s Debate: The Colorado Agricultural Council is hosting a debate for both Governor Candidates on Saturday, September 30 from 9:30 to 11:30 in the morning.  The debate will be held in Room C-101 of the Plant Sciences Building.  I encourage all of you to attend and ask though provoking questions. 
· Diversity Conference is October 3rd-5th. “Diversity in the 21st Century: Preparing the Workforce” and will include speakers Mae Jemison and Henry Cisneros and I encourage all of you to attend one of the events during the week.

Dates to Remember

9/26/06: Dinner with the City

9/28/06: Monfort Lecture: Ernesto Zedillo

9/30/06: Governor’s Debate

10/3/06-10/5/06: Diversity Conference

10/2/06-10/07/06: Homecoming Week.  GO RAMS! 

9/18/06-10/17/06: Readership Program trial run

Vice President’s Report – Sadie Conrad

Director’s Report – Vice President Sadie Conrad
Thanks to everyone who came to the ASCSU Rendezvous, and especially those who were happy to give up their Saturday afternoon in order to help us work more cohesively as a team. I’ve heard that it was very helpful for those members who were new to the organization. Keep thinking about mission and vision and how it relates to what you do on a daily basis with ASCSU.

· The Pacesetters Committee should have pacesetters selected by the end of the week.

· I’ll be passing around the sheets for volunteers for the lighting of the A and the Homecoming Barbeque.

Chief of Staff – Will Wooten

Thank you to all who were able to make it to this weekends ASCSU Rendezvous. Personally, I enjoyed having the chance to become more acquainted with those of you who I already know, and meeting some of you for the first time.

· Mobile Campus, the representative from Mobile Campus, Clayton Stewart, will be making a visit to CSU’s campus in order to share with us more information about the cell phone alert service. The date of his visit has not been set yet as he is checking his availability. Anyone who wants specific questions answered, please forward those questions to me. That way we’ll ensure we cover every concern that anyone has.
· Cans Around the Oval, thank you to all who are volunteering to help with Cans Around the Oval this year. I will be emailing those of you shortly with what steps we will be taking next to hopefully at least put up a fight against Lincoln Junior High School. Also, if anyone knows of others who might want to help and participate, please don’t hesitate to ask as we will need all the help we can get.
· Homecoming/5K Race, everyone keep in mind all of the events that are approaching as the days come nearer. I urge those of you enjoy running and staying in shape to participate in the 5K run. Remember, if you like you can just walk. However you participate, it would be nice to see some ASCSU representatives in the event.
· Bi-monthly Report, to all departments, please continue to forward to me any information you would want to see in our bi-monthly report. Thus far I have only received information from Diversity and Outreach and Ram Ride.
· Department Meetings, just a reminder that all departments are to meet with me WEEKLY. I understand that these first couple of weeks have left some of us in disarray, but as the year starts to get behind us please make sure you remember what times you have scheduled to meet and also to be present. I thank those of you who have been on top of this. If you are unable to meet with me, please make arrangements so that either an associate/assistant can be present or simply reschedule for that week.
· Office, FYI: just wanted to let everyone know that the office will undergo a couple more improvements. Hopefully in the near future we are looking to have the Kistler Conference Room, Jason’s, Sadie’s, and the finance office painted. Also, I wanted to remind everyone to help keep the office clean and in order during business hours. In doing this we maintain the professionalism of ASCSU and also make our environment a better one to work in.
Dates to Remember

10/12/2006 Cans Around the Oval

10/07/2006 Homecoming/5K Race 7:45am at the CSU Oval

Finance Report – Robert Sons

· Student Funding Board: Up ‘Til Dawn, Bylaws discussion regarding flow of all participation monies through Campus Box Office for ASCSU sponsored programs.
· Free Lunch: First to email me with the name of an organization that is programming one of the immediately following events.
Dates to Remember: Funded by Your Student Fees
9/26/06 Jennifer Egan Reading: Contemporary Fiction; novels and shorts appearing in The New

Yorker, GQ, The New York Times magazine.

9/27/06 Silk Screening BBQ: Hands-on experience in the Fibers area of the Art Department

9/28/06 John Kinsella & Elizabeth Robinson Reading: A myriad of novels, poetry,

autobiographical writing, as literary journals.

Controller –Chris Wilke

Academics –Katie Gleeson

· College Council Roundtable: The first College Council Roundtable went very well. We had representatives from all colleges except CAHS and Intra-University College Council. We discussed many issues including plus/minus grades, graduate participation in the Graduate School Council, minimum grade requirements, and freshman seminars. We also heard from Sara Colorosa who represented the Senior Class Gift. She was looking for ideas about how to increase participation of seniors in the giving process or perhaps making senior gifts something that each college does on its own. 
· Meeting with Paul Thayer VP for Undergraduate and Student Affairs: I met with Dr. Thayer to discuss issues about retention. The meeting was very informative. We talked about the possibility of freshman seminars, among many other things. 
· Committee on Teaching and Learning: The CoTL met for the second time on Friday. We talked about more issues concerning the University Distinguished Teaching Scholars. I was disappointed to learn that plus/minus grades is an issue the committee feels it already has dealt with. I am going to speak with the former Chair, who is now the new Director of the Institute for Learning and Teaching (TILT), Mike Palmquist for more info. We are also going to be addressing the issue of attendence in calculating final grades. 
Dates to Remember

10/3/06- Second Faculty Council Meeting, Clark A103. 
Community Affairs –Tom Baxendale

Diversity & Outreach –Reyna Anaya

· Diversity Advocate Council- The next meeting is September 22, 2006 from 3:30-4:30pm in Senate Chambers. The agenda will pertain to the following items: Petition to add ET305 (Race, Class, & Gender) or similar class to AUCC Core Curriculum, First Forum-Communicating Across Cultures (Partnership with Globalization and Emerging Market Series), and the Office of International Programs & Studies Project

· Hispanic Heritage Month (September 15- October 15, 2006)

· Student of Color Leadership Retreat (October 14, 2006 from 9am-5pm) - Application was sent via email to all ASCSU members. I am currently part of the Logistics Committee.

· Diversity Conference (October 3-5, 2006) - Diversity Conference Volunteers handout was September 25th from 11-1pm on the Plaza. To volunteer go to http://diversity.colostate.edu/ 

· MLK Day (January 15, 2006) – The next meeting is September 25, 2006 from 4-5pm.

· Also, if anyone has concerns about my role as Director of Diversity and Outreach, please feel free to address me personally and do not assume that I am not in support of your event.

Dates to Remember
· September 26th- Hernando de Soto from 7:30-9:00pm in the LSC Main Ballroom, RSVP requested @ biz.colostate.edu/desoto

· September 28th- APASS Sports Night from 6:30-8:30pm, west of the LSC in the grassy fields

· September 28th- Monfort Lecture Series “Ernesto Zedillo,” 7:30pm , Moby Arena

· September 28th- Panel: “Immigration Issues” presented by Kim Salinas, Fuerza Latina @12pm in El Centro , 178 LSC

· September 29th-“No Turning Back” Film Viewing/Q & A with the Director Jesus Nebot

· September 29th-"Dakini Wisdom: The Feminine Principle in Tibetan Buddhism," 4-5:30 pm, LSC Room 203-5

· September 30th- Speaker’s Bureau Training from 8:30am-5:00pm, sign up in GLBT Student Services

· October 3rd-5th- Diversity Conference

· October 5th- 5th Annual “Evening of Music and Dance” featuring Manuel Molina & his Latin Jazz Combo Caliente @ 7:30pm in LSC Theater

· October 5th- Panel: “Nuestras Historias: Successful Latinos (as) in Education” @12pm in El Centro, 178 LSC

·   October 11th- Our Nation’s Farm Workers: Their Gifts, Our Myths” presented by photographer Celia Roberts @12pm in Room 228 LSC

· October 12th- “A Taste of Nuestra Comida” @ 12pm in El Centro, 178 LSC

· October 14th – Student of Color Retreat

Leadership Development
· Ram Leadership Team will be heading up to Pingree Park this weekend for our retreat. The weather is supposed to be beautiful!

· Mentor Applicants: we expect to see all of you on Saturday morning at 9:30am to do some socializing with the Ram Leaders before we head up to the mountains.  Lunch is included; please tell Shaunta if you cannot attend.

· Rockets Program:  if you have not gotten your picture taken for your game piece, do so (before or after senate).  Let us know as you participate in leadership development activities and we will start to move you (along the “road to success” if you will).  More information from Brent during Senate!

· There is an exciting new member of the ASCSU family! This beautiful piece of heating technology has loftily volunteered to replace an old member who was mistakenly scorched in a freak popcorn incident earlier this month.  Enjoy and please remember to avoid the “popcorn” button.

Legislative Affairs Department

· I have been out on the plaza today (Monday) trying to get some students to the Lincoln Center Candidate Forum.  Hopefully, some members of ASCSU were able to make it to the event.

· It seems that the Gubernatorial Candidates will be on Campus this Saturday, I don’t know who is sponsoring the event but I should know soon.  I think that anyone who is able to attend should.  This is a great way to make CSU and its students visible to our state leaders.

· Just a reminder again about the event in Loveland on Oct. 10th at The Ranch.  Anyone who wants to carpool is welcome to come with me.

· Lastly, I really want to stress how important it is for you as a student leader to get me some questions fro the candidates coming to Senate on Oct. 18th.  Please at least try and get me a question by Oct. 1st.

Dates to Remember

-This Saturday September 30th Gubernatorial Candidates in Plant Sciences C-101 9:30-11:30 AM

-October 10th “Old Fashioned Political Rally” The Ranch in Loveland

-October 1st, the last day to get questions to me for the State House Candidates

-October 18th, State House candidates coming to senate
Marketing –Courtney Przybylski

RamRide—Holli Kinkel

I hope everyone had a wonderful weekend.  RamRide went great this weekend, no smashed cars so that is good.

· Our volunteer base is getting much better.  We have been able to run a decent number of cars pretty consistently for the past few weeks.

· On Saturday we broke the record for the semester, we gave 260 rides, and had about 10 cars running.  

· We are going through some department restructuring that will hopefully enable us to be more efficient.  

· We are looking to have 2-3 more people apply to be assistant directors, so we are very excited about that.  We are always very excited when our volunteers don’t realize how insane we truly are. 

· We are going to be having a RamRide “retreat” on Thursday October 5th.  Jesse Lauchner and Ben Goldstein agreed to come and talk to us about some of the policies that we have, and how they came to be in place.  

· Yeah, we should be getting the cabinets in the room in like a month or so, I am super excited about that.

As always we are always very happy to see any of you at Ramride.  

Student Services-  Stephen Fagan 
Judicial (Supreme Court) Report –Edward Modec
· Associate Justice Position: President Green and I are happy to announce that we have a nomination for the final Associate Justice Position. Her name is Quinn Girrens. She will be coming in front of Senate this Wednesday for ratification. I fully support Jason in his decision and I think the she will be a wonderful addition to the Judicial Branch.
· Conduct Boards: At the moment we are all trying to get meetings with members and advisors for all the Conduct Boards so we can get things rolling with them. This is the breakdown of the boards:
· Estevan & Sarah- Student Organizations Student Conduct Board

· Matt & Yvonne- Sport Clubs Student Conduct Board

· Eddie- Greek Standards and Values Alliance (Judicial Board)

· Ahmuan & Quinn- They are floating to all boards!
· Everything Else: As always if you need anything we are here and willing to help. 
